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Proposed Kuri Kurri Hazardous Waste Incinerator 

Public comments on the proposal to add a medical, pathogenic, cytotoxic and 
other hazardous waste incinerator to operate 24 hours per day, 7 days per week, 
processing of up to 8,000 tonnes of these wastes per annum at 129 Mitchell 
Avenue, Kurri Kurri close on 24th October 2016. 

Full details of the proposal can be obtained via the NSW Department of Planning website: 
http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pPaction=view job&job 1d=7396 

Public submissions can be made via the above website. We have also attached a pre- 
addressed envelope for your use should you wish to make a submission via post. If you 
have experienced poor air quality in your neighbourhood in the past, we urge you to make 
the Department of Planning aware of this in a submission so they can take that into account 
when deciding any conditions to apply to the operation of the incinerator or whether to 
approve the application at all. 

The development is being considered under the State Significant Development process, so if 
you are concerned about this proposal, in addition to making a submission to the 
Department of Planning, you may want to contact your local State member of parliament: 

Member for Cessnock 
Clayton Barr 
118 Vincent Street, Cessnock 
(02) 4991 1466 or toll free 1300 550 114 
cessnockparliament.nsw.gov.au 

We have raised three matters of concern in the submission we have made: 
1. The stated justification for the project, that "NSW urgently needs treatment capacity 

to process these wastes locally" is misleading and simply untrue. There is no 
pressing need to approve an additional clinical and related waste treatment facility in 
NSW and approval should be reserved for the most appropriate locations to site an 
incinerator. The proposed site at Mitchell Avenue may be commercially expedient for 
the applicant, however, being located 800m straight line distance from the nearest 
residences, there would be far better site location options from a public health 
perspective. The applicant's own documentation acknowledges there are alterative 
potential sites that could be considered. 

2. The proposed waste and washed bin storage areas are manifestly inadequate. The 
stated maximum quantities of stored wastes provided in Table 2 "Materials at the 
Project" in Appendix J Preliminary Hazard Analysis are incompatible with the stated 
annual waste throughput volumes and the maintenance needs of a waste incinerator. 

3. The proposed method of treating water from bin washing and the washing down of 
bunded areas not adequate. 
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Kind regard, Scannng Room 
- Redlam Waste Services 

Ph: 02 8006 8383 
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